
4. JENNIFER STREET – PROPOSED KERB AND CHANNEL RENEWAL

Officer responsible Author
City Streets Manager Brian Boddy, Area Engineer

Corporate Plan Output:  2000/2001 Capital Works Programme

The purpose of this report is to advise the Board of the feedback received from the public meeting held to
hear the residents’ views on the proposed kerb and channel plan for Jennifer Street, and to gain the
Board’s approval for the new publicity plan.

BACKGROUND

The Board approved the publicity pamphlet for distribution and the feedback was as follows:
•  Strongly for the proposal 3
•  Conditionally for the proposal 5
•  Conditionally against the proposal 4
•  Strongly against the proposal 34

Total 46

Because the feedback did not support the planned layout of the street a meeting was held in the Papanui
Bowling Club hall in Edgar Macintosh Park off Jennifer Street to explain the reasons behind the existing
proposal, answer questions, and discuss what other options were available.

As a result of the meeting a new proposal has be drawn up which will include these features: -
•  Trees on both sides of the road.
•  Parking on both sides of the new carriageway.
•  A carriageway wide enough for two way traffic movement.
•  A platform at the intersection of Jennifer and Anstorer Streets.
•  A design of the Jennifer/Wairakei intersection that allows for right and left turning to exit Jennifer

Street at the same time.
•  No speed humps are to be installed.

The new plan is appended.

PROPOSAL

It is proposed that the new publicity plan be distributed to the residents of Jennifer Street.

Recommendation: That the new publicity plan be approved for distribution.

Chairman’s
Recommendation: That the foregoing recommendation be adopted.

Please Note
To be reported to the Council's monthly meeting - decision yet to be made.


